STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

July 23, 2013 

TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651
PRESENT:

Michael Berg, Chair, Industry Member




Michael Oles, Vice Chair, Industry Member 




Robert Welborne, Industry Member 



Brett Warner, Industry Member
Jack Wilson, Industry Member
ABSENT:

Todd Borz, Industry Member

STAFF
PRESENT:
Michael Vorgetts, Acting Commissioner
John Papavasiliou, Executive Director
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide

Members of the Public 
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Chairman, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

INTRODUCTION:
Mr. Berg welcomed Jack Wilson, a new Board member to the State Board of Master Electricians.  Mr. Wilson represents the region that includes Queen Anne’s County. 
MINUTES
The minutes of the Business Meeting held May 28, 2013, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.   Motion (II) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINTS:
No complaints reported.
OLD BUSINESS:  Continuing Education  
The Board received information regarding IAEI Continuing Education Programs (April) for review. The members determined to table this information until the July meeting when all members are expected to be present.

NEW BUSINESS:
The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Thompson, Facilitator, Maryland Electrical Legislative Group (MELG), regarding continuing education. 
REGULATIONS   AMENDED:
Director Papavasiliou reviewed with the Board regulations pertaining to continuing education. Counsel explained the regulation process to the Board members.  The Board considered three (3) comments submitted by members of the public.  

The Board and members of the public discussed creating credentials, teaching adult learners, qualifications of instructors, task force, and provider’s qualification.

The Board has begun the process of evaluating courses and classes to be approved for continuing education.  As part of the process, the Board will consider whether certain classes or courses have previously obtained approval from other counties, local jurisdictions or states, the quality of the course or class curriculum and texts and the credentials of the instructor for such continuing education.
The Board suggested a check box be included on the renewal application for the applicant to verify that the applicant has completed the continuing education required for renewal prior to license renewal.  The Board will randomly audit licensees to ensure compliance with the continuing education requirements.  When course providers are approved they will be listed on the Board’s website at a future date. 

The Board and determined to adopt COMAR 09.09.02.01-.03 as proposed.
FINAL ACTION:

Motion (III) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Wilson to accept the Final Action for Regulations 09.09.02.01-.03 Continuing Education.

NET METERING:

The Board reviewed and discussed information regarding Net Metering Working Group, solar industry, NABCEP, design, credentials and licenses.

HOUSE BILL 350:
Counsel addressed the Board regarding House Bill 350 that requiring Electrical and Plumbing Inspectors hold a Master license, and, specifically, the exclusion of third party inspection firms, and a possible related bill in next legislative session.  Counsel stated one could argue that the new law allows inspectors to be employed at the local level, without any Master Electrician license or experience.
 Mr. Vorgetts, Acting Commissioner, discussed with the members that this matter may be placed on the agenda for the Task Force and recommended that Industry Members sponsor or introduce a proposed regulation regarding electrical inspectors and clarification requiring a master electrician license.
Motion (IV) was made by Mr Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried that a possible legislative proposal be researched by the Executive Director, inserting “master electrician” in the new law change associated with SB350. This text is being added for clarification purposes.  It would essentially add language to require a master license as a prerequisite to becoming an Inspector.
STATISTICS:

The Board reviewed the examination statistics for the month of May 2013.  Mr. Papavasiliou stated historically the passing rate for the electricians has been 36%.
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	51
	12
	39
	24%


EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (V) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:30 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508(a)(8).  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure.

Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Welborne to return to the public meeting. 
Motion (VII) was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Wilson to accept the findings in the Executive Session.

APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI: 
The Board approved eleven applications to take the master electrician’s examination.

The Board placed in pending five ne applications to take the master electrician’s examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.
The Board denied two applications to take the master electrician’s examination, as the requirements have not been met. 
ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Warner, seconded by Mr. Wilson, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
____________________________




_________________

Michael Berg, Chairman
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